
                                                  

Miami  Valley Chapter of the NCRS 

Minutes from the Board of Directors Meeting   27 August 2013 

In attendance were:  Chairman Mike Ammer, Judging Chairman Nick Kammer, Events Chairman Jeff 
Bernhart, Membership Chairman Bob Puls, Treasurer Terry Brim and Secretary Terry McCall 

Chairman’s Report:  Mike expressed his appreciation for all who attended the Chapter picnic. He advised 
that issues are being worked out in regards to the Chapter/NCRS website and that Terry Brim is on top of 
the situation.  It was decided because of limited space on the site the chapter should purchase an 
external hard drive to save important information and pictures. 

Treasurers Report: Terry stated that as of 31 July 2013 the beginning balance was $ 4671.65 and the 
ending balance is $ 4558.53 with expenses being $ 113.12 

Events chairman: Jeff stated that the September meeting would be on 10 September 13 and the location 
is to be determined…once confirmed  a timely notification will be sent out. 

Judging Chairman: Nick set the 2014 Judging meet would be on 7 June 2014. He advised he would check to 
ensure no other conflicts. 

Membership chairman: Bob said that we have a new member which bring the chapter membership to 63. 

Secretary Report: Nothing to report 

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm 

 

 

 

 

 


